

Edited by Jennifer Sills

Premature downgrade of panda's status

ACCORDING TO CHINA'S fourth giant panda survey, 1864 wild giant pandas now live in a habitat spanning 2,580,000 ha (1). As a result of the survey findings, the International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN) changed the classification of the giant panda from "endangered" to "vulnerable" (2). This downgrade was premature.

The Chinese government's protection efforts and the public's enthusiasm for the giant panda are directly related to the appeals of international organizations and conservation campaigns. The downgrade will likely reduce the public's enthusiasm for panda protection and may affect the government's protection policies and decision-making.

Furthermore, the IUCN's decision was based on the current number of giant pandas. However, the survey's conclusions were based on evidence of feces and bamboo stem fragments rather than direct encounters, which have been used in past surveys. For example, 30 giant pandas were encountered during the field survey in Wanglang Nature Reserve (one of the earliest giant panda nature reserves) in 1960s (3) and 13 dead individuals were found in a survey conducted during the large-scale bamboo flowering event that occurred in 1970s (4). It is possible that the methods used by the recent survey led to overestimated population numbers.

Habitat fragmentation is the most important threat to the sustainable survival of the giant panda. Today, giant panda populations are divided into 33 local populations (1), whereas in the 1990s, the number was about 24 (5). Habitat fragmentation is indisputably increasing. Even worse, there are currently no corridors between the fragmented habitat areas (6). Isolating the separated populations not only hinders gene exchange but also greatly increases the extinction risk of small populations. Of the current 33 local populations, 24 are at increased risk of extinction, which accounts for 12% (223 of 1864) of the panda population (1). The giant panda population increase, given such extreme habitat fragmentation, has a high genetic homogeneity, putting the species at higher risk.



The giant panda is now classified as "vulnerable" instead of "endangered," but the species remains at risk.

Given the continued threats to the giant panda population and its habitat, we cannot risk becoming complacent. The IUCN should reclassify the giant panda at the endangered level.

Dongwei Kang and Junqing Li*

College of Forestry, Beijing Forestry University, Beijing 100083, China.

*Corresponding author. Email: lijq@bjfu.edu.cn

REFERENCES

- 1. State Council Information Office of China (2015); www.scio.gov.cn/xwfbh/gbwxwfbh/fbh/ Document/1395514/1395514.htm [in Chinese].
- 2. The IUCN Red List of Threatened Species (2016); www. jucnredlist.org/details/712/0.
- 3 Giant Panda Expedition of the Wanglang Nature Reserve, Acta Zool. Sinica 20, 162 (1974).
- Nanchong Teachers College and Wanglang Nature Reserve Survey Team on Giant Panda. J. Nanchong Teach. Coll. Natural Sci. 2, 41 (1984).
- 5 S.J. O'Brien et al., Nature 369, 179 (1994)
- The State Council Information Office of the People's 6. Republic of China, "The State Forestry Administration held the fourth national giant panda survey results press conference" (2015); www.scio.gov.cn/xwfbh/gbwxwfbh/ fbh/Document/1395514/1395514.htm [in Chinese].

10.1126/science.aaj1963

Stop Pakistan's polio vaccination tax

PAKISTAN IS ONE of three countries in the world where polio remains endemic (1). The country recorded more than 300 polio cases in 2014, the highest number since 1999 (2). In 2016, 14 cases have been reported (3). Although vaccinations could mitigate the spread of infection, many people in Pakistan are very suspicious of vaccines and those delivering them (2, 4). Attempts

by the government to overcome the stigma of vaccines have not been effective (5). The Pakistani public highly regards the advice of Islamic scholars. Although some scholars have misconceptions about polio campaigns, many are becoming more open to vaccination and its role in preventive medicine (5). This cultural shift has great potential. However, a new tax is stifling progress.

On 9 September, the government of Punjab, the most populated province of Pakistan, implemented a 0.9% infrastructure development tax on the polio vaccine (6). The tax does not affect international organizations such as UNICEF, who provide polio vaccines to Pakistani children for free (7), but it will hamper national anti-polio campaign efforts.

The Pakistan Armed Forces have recently flushed out militant groups from areas where vaccine programs have been unable to go in the past (8), and where polio cases have arisen as a result. Now is the time to mobilize polio teams and to capitalize on the support of clerics to educate local populations. The government should focus on making Pakistan polio free by immediately withdrawing the tax on the polio vaccination.

Sultan Ayoub Meo

Department of Physiology, College of Medicine, King Saud University, Riyadh 11461, Saudi Arabia. Email: smeo@ksu.edu.sa

REFERENCES AND NOTES

- 1. Global Polio Eradication Initiative (http:// polioeradication.org/).
- 2. BBC News, "Pakistan could beat polio in months, says WHO" (2016); www.bbc.com/news/ world-asia-36300034.
- 3 End Polio, "Polio cases district wise 2016" (www.endpolio. com.pk/polio-cases-district-wise-2016).

NC/ALAMY STOCK

SOL

DESIGN

PHOTO:

- 4. T. M. Khan, L. M. Chiau, *Lancet* **386**, 1733 (2015).
- 5. M.U.Khan et al., BMC Public Health 15, 1100 (2015).
- Ary News, "Punjab govt imposes tax on lifesaving vaccines" (2016); http://arynews.tv/en/ punjab-govt-imposes-tax-on-life-saving-vaccines/.
- 7. UNICEF, Eradicating Polio (www.unicef.org/ immunization/polio/).
- The Guardian, "Pakistan sees huge drop in polio cases" (2015); www.theguardian.com/global-develop ment/2015/jun/04/pakistan-drop-polio-militaryoperation.

ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

We thank the Deanship of Scientific Research, King Saud University, Riyadh, Saudi Arabia.

10.1126/science.aaa3158

Creating a culture of ethics in Iran

IN HIS IN Depth News story "In Iran, a shady market for papers flourishes" (16 September, p. 1197), R. Stone reports that an estimated 10% of all graduate theses are bought from dealers and then presented by students as their own work. A proposed law will make ghost authorship a crime for both the buyer and the seller. However, the legislation alone will not solve the problem of plagiarized work in Iran.

The number of Iranian universities, students, and scientific papers has grown quickly in recent years (*I*), with Iran achieving a global rank of 22 for the number of papers produced. However, Iran's rank for citations per paper is only 161 (*2*), and the country ranks second worldwide for the number of retracted papers (*2*). These data indicate that despite prolific publications, the quality of papers is lacking.

One explanation for this discrepancy

could be the pressure placed on Iranian faculty members and their students to publish more papers to advance their careers (3, 4). Desperation leads some of these students to turn to paper- and thesis-selling agencies. This problem can only be fully addressed by amending inappropriate metric tools used by universities and better preparing both professors and students to successfully complete their research projects and theses.

Iran's research institutions also need better policies for promoting academic ethics (5). Training in research ethics should be required in every Masters and Ph.D. program (6). Whereas most top universities have well-developed ethical codes for authorship, the first research ethical charter written by the Ministry of Science, Research, and Technology of Iran was issued in 2011 (3). Iranian students will not forgo thesis-selling agencies if research ethics are not integrated into the scientific culture through extensive training and modeling.

Mohammad Saeid Rezaee-Zavareh,^{1,2} Zohrehsadat Naji,³* Payman Salamati⁴

¹Student Research Committee, Baqiyatallah University of Medical Sciences, Tehran, Iran. ²Scientometric Institute of Middle East Liver Diseases Center (MELD), Tehran, Iran. ³Young Researchers and Elites Club, Science and Research Branch, Islamic Azad University, Tehran, Iran. ⁴Sina Trauma and Surgery Research Center, Tehran University of Medical Sciences, Tehran, Iran.

*Corresponding author. Email: Zohrehsadat.Naji@ gmail.com

REFERENCES

- M. Farhadi, *Science* **349**, 1029 (2015).
 M. S. Rezaee-Zavareh, P. Salamati, S. M. Alavian, *Lancet* **388**, 29 (2016).
- Rules and Regulations, The Ministry of Science, Research and Technology of Iran (www.msrt.ir/fa/Pages/ ubSitePages/Laws/rpc.aspx) [in Persian].
- S. Ghazinoory, S. Ghazinoori, M. Azadegan-Mehr, Sci. Eng. Ethics 17, 213 (2011).

NEXTGEN VOICES: SUBMIT NOW DIVERSE EXPERIENCE

Add your voice to Science! Our new NextGen VOICES survey is now open:

In his Working Life "Doing science while black" (30 September, p. 1586), E. J. Smith talked about a researcher in his new lab who had mistaken him for a delivery man (http://science.sciencemag.org/content/353/6307/1586).

Have you ever been prejudged based on your appearance or background? What advice would you give to a scientist who had the same experience? What can institutions, professional societies, or individuals do to prevent such experiences in the science community?

To submit, go to www.sciencemag.org/news/nextgen-voices

Deadline for submissions is 4 November. A selection of the best responses will be published in the 6 January 2017 issue of *Science*. Submissions should be 100 words or less. Names will be withheld from printed responses upon request. 5. B. Ataie-Ashtiani, Science 351, 1273 (2016).

 N. Nikravanfard, F. Khorasanizadeh, K. Zendehdel, *Dev.* World Bioeth. 10.1111/dewb.12122/abstract (2016).

10.1126/science.aal0019

TECHNICAL COMMENT ABSTRACTS

Comment on "Reconciliation of the Devils Hole climate record with orbital forcing"

Isaac J. Winograd

Moseley *et al.* (Reports, 8 January 2016, p. 165) postulate an increase in dissolved thorium isotope ²³⁰Th with depth below the water table as the explanation for the differing ages of Termination II. Flow of geothermal water through the Devils Hole caverns precludes this explanation. Deposition of younger secondary calcite into the initial porosity of the calcite comprising their cores is a plausible alternate explanation.

Full text at http://dx.doi.org/10.1126/science. aaf7718

Comment on "Reconciliation of the Devils Hole climate record with orbital forcing"

Tyler B. Coplen

Moseley *et al.*'s (Reports, 8 January 2016, p. 165) preferred–Termination-II age is subjective, as evidenced by variation in their Termination-II ages of 2500 years per meter. Termination-II-age bias decreases to zero at ~1.5 meters below the present-day water table, if one assumes linear variation with core-sample height. Maintaining the required gradient of thorium isotope ²³⁰Th over 3.6 meters for 1000 years, much less 10,000 years, seems exceedingly unlikely. Full text at http://dx.doi.org/10.1126/science. aaf8074

Response to Comments on "Reconciliation of the Devils Hole climate record with orbital forcing"

Gina E. Moseley, Yuri V. Dublyansky, R. Lawrence Edwards, Kathleen A. Wendt, Mathieu Pythoud, Pu Zhang, Hai Cheng, Yanbin Lu, Ronny Boch, Christoph Spötl Winograd and Coplen question the thorium-230 distribution model proposed

thorium-230 distribution model proposed to explain the age bias observed with increasing depth during Termination II. We have evaluated both criticisms and find that all samples display virtually identical fabrics, argue that the modern setting is not analogous to the conditions during Termination II, and reiterate the robustness of our age models. Our conclusions remain unchanged.

Full text at http://dx.doi.org/10.1126/science. aaf8679





Creating a culture of ethics in Iran Mohammad Saeid Rezaee-Zavareh, Zohrehsadat Naji and Payman Salamati (October 20, 2016) *Science* **354** (6310), 296. [doi: 10.1126/science.aal0019]

Editor's Summary

This copy is for your personal, non-commercial use only.

Article Tools	Visit the online version of this article to access the personalization and article tools: http://science.sciencemag.org/content/354/6310/296.1
Permissions	Obtain information about reproducing this article: http://www.sciencemag.org/about/permissions.dtl

Science (print ISSN 0036-8075; online ISSN 1095-9203) is published weekly, except the last week in December, by the American Association for the Advancement of Science, 1200 New York Avenue NW, Washington, DC 20005. Copyright 2016 by the American Association for the Advancement of Science; all rights reserved. The title *Science* is a registered trademark of AAAS.